Minutes

Iowa State Association of Counties

Board of Directors Meeting
Johnson County Health and Human Services Building, Rooms 203B/C, Iowa City, IA 52240

Phone 319.356.6050

Present: Lonny Pulkrabek, Eric Stierman, Burlin Matthews, Wayne Reisetter, Kim Painter, Jan Heidemann, Melvyn Houser, Joan McCalmant, Grant Veeder, Jean Keller, AJ Mumm, Joel Rohne, Matt Cosgrove, Carl Mattes, Denny Wright, Kathy Babcock, Brad Skinner, Peggy Rice, Carla Becker, Shane Walter
Absent: Elizabeth Ledvina, Joe Neary
Staff: Bill Peterson, Rachel Bennett, Kristi Harshbarger, Brad Holtan, Kelsey Sebern, Jamie Cashman, Lucas Beenken, Robin Harlow, Jeanine Scott

Thursday, October 4, 2018
ISAC President Lonny Pulkrabek called the meeting to order at 8:45 am and led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

President Pulkrabek swore in new board member Jan Heidemann, Bremer County Community Services. 

Approval of Minutes
Moved by Grant Veeder, seconded by Joan McCalmant to approve as written the meeting minutes of the June 27, 2018 ISAC Board of Directors. The motions passed unanimously. 
Moved by Eric Stierman, seconded by Melvyn Houser to approve as written the August 22, 2018 ISAC Annual Conference General Session minutes. The motions passed unanimously. 
Moved by Matt Cosgrove, seconded by Joel Rohne to approve as written the meeting minutes of the September 13, 2018 ISAC Litigation Committee. The motions passed unanimously. 

The meeting minutes of the January 19, 2018 ICTS Board of Directors were reviewed for informational purposes. 
Management and Financial Report

Brad Holtan presented the June 30, 2018 and August 31, 2018 financial reports. He discussed expenses and revenue highlights for ISAC and the programs and funds that it manages.
Moved by Kim Painter, seconded by Melvyn Houser to accept as presented the June 30, 2018 and August 31, 2018 financial reports. 

Brad reported that the FY 2018 ISAC audit is almost complete and no major adjustments have been found.
Bill Peterson reported that the ISAC Unemployment Fund is eligible to participate in the Iowa Public Agency Investment Trust (IPAIT) and presented a resolution authorizing participation. 

Moved by Eric Stierman, seconded by Burlin Matthews to approve the IPAIT resolution as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 
Brad proposed reallocating resources between ICACMP and IPAC due to staffing needs of the programs. The ICACMP Project Manager/Trainer position has been created, and Molly Steffen will now be offering support to IPAC and the ISAC Health Program in the role of Program Support Coordinator IPAC/ICACMP. 

Moved by Eric Stierman, seconded by Wayne Reisetter to approve the new position as recommended. The motion passed unanimously. 
Kristi Harshbarger discussed proposed changes to the ISAC Board policies. Many of the changes are minor and reflect current policies. The administrative fee for registration cancellations was changed from $25 to $75 to more accurately reflect the cost of a cancellation. The IPAIT resolution that was approved by the Board will be included as Attachment C. 
Moved by Grant Veeder, seconded by Carl Mattes to approve the proposed changes as presented to the ISAC Board Policies. 

The Board discussed the cancellation policy amply and changed the wording to “cancellations” instead of “refunds” under the ISAC Meeting Registration Policy. 

Moved by Grant Veeder, seconded by Melvyn Houser to approve the motion as amended. The motion passed unanimously. 
Kristi reviewed minor changes in wording and to reflect current processes that were made to the ISAC bylaws. 

Moved by Melvyn Houser, seconded by Burlin Matthews to approve the proposed changes as presented to the ISAC bylaws. The motion passed unanimously.
Kristi reviewed changes to the ISAC Employee Handbook that include current policies, salaried vs exempt employee updates, current staff positions, and other outdated information. 

Moved by Eric Stierman, seconded by Joel Rohne to approve the proposed changes as presented to the ISAC Employee Handbook. The motion passed unanimously. 

Bill Peterson reported that ISAC has an appointment to the IPAIT Board of Directors. Craig Anderson, Plymouth County Supervisor, is the current member and has agreed to serve another term. 
Moved by Burlin Matthews, seconded by Denny Wright to appoint Craig Anderson to the IPAIT Board of Directors. The motion passed unanimously. 
President Pulkrabek adjourned the ISAC Board of Directors meeting and reconvened following adjournment of the ICTS Board of Directors meeting. 
Litigation Committee Report

Wayne Reisetter reported that the ISAC Litigation Committee met to discuss Dierks vs City of Bettendorf. The Litigation Committee determined that the outcomes of the case could have an impact on counties across Iowa and recommended that ISAC participate in the case via a friend of the court brief and to proceed with inquiries to determine the best way to participate in such a brief. 

Moved by Burlin Matthews, seconded by Melvyn Houser to ratify the actions of the ISAC Litigation Committee. The motion passed unanimously. 

Intergovernmental Relations Report

Bill reported that ISAC and the Iowa State Association of County Supervisors (ISACS) have come to an agreement for government relations services for the calendar year 2019. This agreement is the same as in 2018 and no action is required. 
Burlin Matthews reported that the LPC had successful meetings and that the policy creation process for the 2019 legislative session went very smoothly. 

Jamie Cashman and Lucas Beenken reviewed the nine LPC recommended objectives, three of which were recommended as top priorities: the backfill, mental health and disability services (MH/DS), and water quality. 
Rachel Bennett reviewed the timeline for online voting for the 2019 ISAC Legislative Priorities and presented the online voting tool.  Online voting will be open October 17 – 31, 2018. 
Rachel, Jamie, and Lucas presented and proposed the 2019 ISAC social media campaigns. A video discussing property taxes will be rolled out through the assessors in January and by ISAC in February and March. No additional funds will be spent on this rollout unless there is a lot of related bad PR and/or legislation. If that is the case, more funding will be requested at that time. 

A proposal for campaigns related to MH/DS and the backfill was presented. Funding was requested for the combination of the campaigns and the exact allocation of funds will depend on the happenings of the legislature. 
Moved by Wayne Reisetter, seconded by Joel Rohne to approve funding as recommended for the 2019 ISAC social media campaigns. The motion passed unanimously. 

Update on 2018 County Visits and Plan for 2019

Rachel reported that all but one of the county visits for 2018 have been completed. Most of the meetings were very successful and a lot of good discussions occurred. ISAC will continue to explore options for county visits in the future as staff and the Board see a lot of benefit. 

President Pulkrabek recessed the ISAC Board meeting at 12:00 pm. 
Friday, September 29, 2017
Present: Lonny Pulkrabek, Eric Stierman, Burlin Matthews, Wayne Reisetter, Kim Painter, Jan Heidemann, Melvyn Houser, Joan McCalmant, Grant Veeder, Jean Keller, AJ Mumm, Joel Rohne, Matt Cosgrove, Carl Mattes, Denny Wright, Kathy Babcock, Peggy Rice, Shane Walter
Absent: Elizabeth Ledvina, Joe Neary, Brad Skinner, Carla Becker
Staff: Bill Peterson, Rachel Bennett, Kristi Harshbarger, Brad Holtan, Kelsey Sebern, Lucas Beenken, Robin Harlow, Jeanine Scott
President Pulkrabek reconvened the ISAC Board of Directors meeting at 8:30 am. 
Discussion and Review of ISAC Conferences

Kelsey Sebern reviewed the highlights of the 2018 ISAC Annual Conference post-event survey. Overall, the results were excellent. The recurring negative comments were reducing the number of annual conferences and moving the date of the Annual Conference. 
Kelsey reported that the Marriott notified ISAC that we were 37 guest room short of our contracted minimum and that we owed them $5,000 in attrition fees. After discussions, they agreed to waive the fees, but it will continue to be a concern in the future. The Board discussed the issue amply, and the importance of affiliate communication was expressed. 
Rachel and Kelsey reviewed a document that was compiled during the 2017 ISAC Board Retreat following discussions related to conference. The Board discussed items of importance at length including: affiliate conference timing and participation in ISAC conferences; CEU programs; supervisors participation and advocacy for learning; one-day registrations; corporate opportunities; promotion of joint affiliate sessions; educational tracks; and more.
President Pulkrabek dismissed ISAC staff members and met with Bill. 
The meeting adjourned at 11:45 pm. 
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